
 

 

Network Traffic, Street Lighting and  
Transportation 
Eastern Division 

Dear Mr Walsh 
 
NELSON STREET, BELFAST – PROPOSED LOADING BAY. 
 
In August 2022 planning permission was granted to erect new student accommodation 
at Nelson Street Belfast. This included the approval of a layby on Nelson Street to 
facilitate the servicing of the student accommodation. (loading bay).  
 
Without appropriate legislation which enables parking enforcement, the student 
accommodation cannot comply with condition 13 of their planning notice, 
LA04/2024/0651/F  
 
As such, we propose to carry out the legislative process for this loading bay. It will 
operate 7days per week, 24 hours per day. Please see the attached plan for details. 
 
I would be grateful if you could confirm that the Council has considered this matter and 
is content with the proposal.  

 
Yours sincerely 
 

Jim McGarry 
 
Jim McGarry 
Traffic Management 1 

 
 
 
 
 
Mr John Walsh 
Chief Executive  
Belfast City Council  
24-26 Adelaide Street  
BELFAST  
BT2 8GB  
 
OfficeoftheChiefExecutive@BelfastCity.gov.uk 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Annexe 7  
Castle Buildings  
Stormont Estate  
Belfast  
BT4 3SQ 
Tel:0300 200 7899 
Textphone:028 9054 0022 
Email: Traffic.Eastern@infrastructure-ni.gov.uk 
Website: www.infrastructure-ni.gov.uk 
 
Being Dealt with By: Jim McGarry 
Direct Line: (028) 90256189 
 
4 March 2025 
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